

July 2004

2004 MPV FMVSS Certification Label Recall 2104F

Dear Mazda Owner.

This notice is being sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

Mazda Motor Corporation has decided that certain 2004 MPV vehicles produced from August 20, 2003 through May 6, 2004, fall to conform to the tire labeling requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 120, *Tire Selection and Rims for Motor Vehicles other than Passenger Cars.* If you are the recipient of this notice, your vehicle is included in this campaign.

What is the problem?

On certain 2004 MPV vehicles, the FMVSS certification label mistakenly lists the tire inflation pressure as 32 psi/240 kPa. If the tire is operated in an underinflated condition, the load-carrying capacity of the vehicle may be compromised and there is an increased risk of a tire failure and a possible crash.

What should you do?

Please affix the enclosed Supplemental Tire information Label containing the correct tire inflation pressure to your vehicle. To affix the label properly, please use the instruction sheet provided with this letter.

What will Mazda do?

If you wish to have the label affixed by a Mazda dealer, please make an appointment with any authorized Mazda dealer. Your Mazda dealer will affix the label at no cost to you.

Where is the closest Mazda dealer?

To locate your nearest Mazda dealer, visit our web site and try our "Locate a Dealer" feature at www.MazdaUSA.com or consult your local yellow pages.

Moved or no longer own this vehicle?

If you have moved or no longer own your Mazda MPV, please complete the enclosed prepaid information Change Card as soon as possible. This enables us to update our records and notify the current owner.

Federal law requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days.

Still have questions?

If you have any questions regarding this campaign, please contact our Customer Assistance Center at (800) 222-5500, option #4.

If Mazda or its dealers do not repair the defect free of charge and within a reasonable amount of time, you may notify the Administrator of the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, Washington, D.C. 20590. You may also call their toll-free Auto Safety Hotline at (888) 327-4236.

We actively work to improve our products and search for solutions to improve your ownership experience. Please accept our apologies for any inconvenience this program may have caused you.

Sincerely,

Mazda North American Operations

michael & Hiblin